CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes for the Annual General Meeting held at 7-15pm on Wednesday 15th June 2011 at The Victory Club Lypiatt Road Cheltenham. (doors open at 7-00pm, prompt start at 7-15pm).                                                                

Presentation of The Bill Meadows Trophy, The John Ingram Trophy and other trophies as appropriate

Simon Shaw – Referee was the recipient of the Bill Meadows Trophy.

Kings FC – were the recipients of the John Ingram Trophy. 

Gordon Cook (Chairman of the League) thanked everyone for attending and was delighted to see our patron in attendance Dennis Barrett. Dennis was 98 years old on May 13th and still takes a keen interest in League affairs ensuring that all minutes and other documentation is read and understood. 

John Crowther is still undergoing medical care, but it is hoped he is back involved with League business very soon. 

1. Apologies

Alan Clayton, John Crowther. 

2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on the 9th June 2010
These were accepted and duly signed by the Chairman. 

3. Hon General and Charities Secretary’s report

This has been my first season in the capacity of League Secretary and my eyes have been well and truly opened to the enormity of the task in hand. I did think it would be busy, but not quite as busy and just as the season ends; it is full steam ahead to prepare for next season. 

It has been another difficult season on the fixtures front with rain and indeed snow playing havoc with the fixture list with numerous blank Saturdays. 

John Hunt our Fixtures Secretary kept going kept re-arranging, persevering and finally got the last set of fixtures completed on the 7th May. I was continuously impressed with how John just took it in his stride and always came up with a plan B. 

It has also been a baptism of fire for Carl Williams our Referees Secretary who has also completed his first season in office. Carl battled against the tide to find officials who are becoming harder to find and indeed we lost a few through-out the season. Gratitude must be show to those clubs in this respect who regularly battled to find their own officials when Carl had no more official referees to appoint. 

It has been a tremendous learning curve for both I and Carl and I have been assisted enormously by the rest of the League Management Committee who have always come up with an answer between them. 

Gordon Cook, John Hunt and Nick Oram with their vast experience in League matters have been especially helpful and I must apologise to them for the volume of emails I have sent their way over the season. 

It was disappointing to lose a club of St. Mark’s stature before a ball was even kicked, but I guess this is a sign of the times with much wider choices available on a Saturday afternoon. This left Divisions 3 and 6 with 13 teams vice 14. 

Cleevonians from Division 5 also pulled out of the league in August leaving only 13 teams in that Division. 

Finlay FC withdrew their team from Division 4 in February, Woodmancote withdrew their Division 1 side in March, followed by Cinderford who withdrew their Division 2 side in April. 

You will see from the Treasurers report later that fines from Clubs decreased again this year. This is good news in the fact that Clubs are obviously working harder to understand the rules and avoid fines. However it is bad for the League as this has resulted in the income dropping and other means will have to be looked at to raise funds to ensure the League can continue to operate. We have had very few appeals in regards to fines this season which demonstrates again that the fines imposed are reasonable and imposed in accordance with the rules that the clubs vote for. 

Our League Website was refurbished early on in the season and we quickly saw more valuable information being put onto it. Links to forms pages and indeed to Clubs have been good to see and the League owes a big vote of thanks to our designer and implementer Rob Morrison. Rob has reacted quickly to demands to get information onto the Site as soon as possible and this has aided the League immensely. 

In regard to playing matters, the League extends its congratulations to its divisional champions - who, this season, were Real Whaddon, Falcons, Smiths, RSG, FC Lakeside and Cheltonians respectively- and to its cup winners – Whaddon United, Tewkesbury Town and AC Olympia.  

It was very disappointing that the Gloucestershire Northern Senior League despite approving Priors Farm as a ground with dependence on some alternations chose to then discount the ground as the pitch had not been given the extra dimensions by their due date. Their due date was in-fact before the season actually ended and Cheltenham Borough Council had agreed to get the work done. Steps are in place to ensure the NSL do not go down this route again by the Fixtures Secretary gaining agreement with CBC to get this pitch up to the required standard ready for season 2011/2012. 

Once again, the League’s three Charity Cups enjoyed another excellent year, with the continued progress of the competitions and, therefore a valuable continuation of contributions made to deserving causes. The dedication of the League Charity Cup Committee with special mention to Bob Overington, John Hunt and Ben Hill who stood out in all weathers ensured the coffers showed a healthy return that out Treasurer will brief later should be an example to all. 

Special thanks on the Charities games should also go to our hosts; Cheltenham Saracens, Bishops Cleeve and indeed Cheltenham Town who all looked after the teams, officials and guests very well indeed. 

In the County Cups, there were Cheltenham League representatives in the Minor and Primary Cup Finals.  In the Minor Cup, Whaddon United Reserves ensured there would be a Whaddon United Cup double with a fine win over Down Ampney. The Primary cup was an all Cheltenham League Final between Leckhampton Rovers and FC Lakeside with FC Lakeside winning by a score of 3-2. 

The County cup has indeed showed the strength of our League with a Saturday in March requiring our Referees Secretary to provide 16 officials for GFA appointments due to the number of our sides involved at the latter stages.  

I must also mention the League President John Crowther, who although recovering in Hospital after a major operation phoned me to pass on his apologies that he would not be able to attend the AGM and I know it grieved him to do so.  Surely the measure of a man who has devoted so much of his time and effort to League business over the years. 

In the same vein, mention must also be made to the League Patron Dennis Barrett, whose interest in League affairs continues, although ill health and age keeps him away from most of our meetings. Very nice to see him in attendance this evening. 

I would finally like to record both the League’s and my own, personal, thanks to all the League's club secretaries, for all their efforts over the course of the season just ended and indeed to all those other bands of Club Committee Members who give up their time to ensure their club can stay in existence and continue to play football every Saturday. The strong working relationship that exists between the League and its clubs is a major contributory factor to this success that I have witnessed firsthand all season. 

Efforts are still continuing to gain a major League Sponsor for season 2011/2012 and we hope for a positive outcome with those discussions.

4. Hon General and Charities Treasurer’s report

This was previously issued to all clubs. Matt stated it was good to see the fines going down, but an watching brief on League funds would have to be kept if the fall continued over the next few years. 

5. Hon Benevolent Secretary and Treasurer’s report
See above. 
6. Vote of thanks to the Officers (FC Barometrics, Chris Hockey)
FC Baromentrics proposed a vote of thanks for all the hard work done. This was seconded by Hatherley Rangers and unanimously accepted by all clubs present. 
7. Reply by the Chairman
Gordon Cook replied on behalf of all the officers giving our thanks and the League Management Committee to all the clubs and for their continued support. 

The league received several applications for season 2011-2012 and this is the strongest we ahve been for a long time. Many thanks were given for the way the clubs have operated and their attendance this evening. 

8. Alterations to rules – as distributed
Alterations had previously been distributed and all clubs were happy with the proposals. 
9. Appointments of Officers and Management Committee
There had been no other applications for officers positions forthcoming. Bob Attwood proposed Gordon Cook as Chairman for season 2011-2012. This was seconded by Star FC and agreed by all present. 

Gordon Cook stated that all the remaining officers were willing to stand again and asked for a proposal from the floor. This was proposed by a club and seconded by Butlers FC. All present then unanimously voted in favour. 

Gordon Cook thanked Bob Attwood and all clubs for the positive vote and stated that he felt we had the strongest committee yet. Fines were down considerably and co-operation between the clubs and the committee was excellent. On behalf of the whole committee, thank-you for re-electing us. 

10. Honoraria
It was agreed that the figures would be:
11. Gratuity to the Victory Club Steward
It was agreed that the steward would receive £175.
12. Donation to the Victory Club
It was agreed that the Victory Club would receive £350 and stated that the Victory Club and the Steward looks after the league’s requirements extremely well and they should be rightly thanked for doing so. 

13. Constitution of the League for season 2011-2012
When the Management Committee carefully considered the constitution, adherence had to be made to the rule book as far as relegation was concerned. 

All new clubs were interviewed and questions included where they are getting their players from, what facilities have you got, where do you get your funding from, etc. 

Clubs are then placed very carefully and existing member clubs thoughts/plans are taken into account. This is a time consuming exercise which goes through great thought. 

Tivoli Rovers reserves have actually pulled out prior to this meeting, so necessary changes have been made up to the printing. 

Southside FC proposed acceptance of the new constitution and all present seconded it. 

14. Dates for the commencement &  conclusion of the playing season 2011-2012
The League commences on the 30th August 2011 and will conclude by the 5th May 2012. 

15. Club Roll call
Only Finlay Rovers are missing without explanation and they will therefore incur a fine of £75. 

16. Any other business (previous notice required)
Nothing registered, however Phil Tustatin – Registration Secretary pointed out that the Registration form for 2011-2012 is blue in colour which is the same as the Transfer form. Club secretaries must therefore use extra care when submitting these forms. 

Meeting closed at 19:57hrs. 
